
 
ST. LOUIS SCHOOL 
Circular No. 181 (24-25) 

15th January 2025 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

RE: Introducing measure on temperature monitoring in 2024/25 Influenza Season 

We are writing to bring to your attention the arrival of influenza season in Hong Kong, which 

leads to a rampant increase in suspected influenza cases in schools in Hong Kong.  

 

In this regard, with immediate effect, starting from 17th January 2025 (Friday), we will put the 

temperature monitoring measure in place at the two school entrances, Kwong Fung Lane (Block A) 

and Witty Street (MTR exit B), in the morning. Upon entering the school premise, all students have to 

place their hands on the temperature check devices located at the two school entrances. To protect the 

well-being of all staff, teachers and students, all students developing symptoms of fever such as having 

temperature above 38oC will be denied access to school. It is advised that all students with fever should 

return home for rest until they are fully recovered. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Dr. YICK Ho Kuen 

Principal 


